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AN ACT relating to alcoholic beverages; establishing a 
twenty-four hour permit for winery permit holders to sell 
their manufactured wine off-premises; authorizing fees; 
providing that microbrewery and winery permit holders may 
hold a manufacturer's license; and providing for an 
effective date.

Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Wyoming:

Section 1.  W.S. 12-4-414, as created by 2021 Wyoming 
Session Laws, Chapter 22, by creating new subsections (g) 
and (h) and 12-4-415, as created by 2021 Wyoming Session 
Laws, Chapter 22, by creating a new subsection (e) are 
amended to read:

12-4-414.  Winery permits; authorized; conditions; 
satellite winery permits; direct shipment of wine; fees; 
off-premises permits.

(g)  The local licensing authority may issue to a 
winery permit holder an off-premises wine permit for the 
purpose of selling its own manufactured wine at meetings, 
conventions, private parties, dinners and other similar 
gatherings to promote the holder's product. No permittee 
holding an off-premises wine permit shall sell or permit 
consumption of any of their manufactured product off the 
premises described in the permit. An off-premises wine 
permit shall be issued for one (1) twenty-four (24) hour 
period, subject to the schedule of operating hours set 
pursuant to W.S. 12-5-101. No holder of a wine permit shall 
receive more than twelve (12) off-premises wine permits in 
any one (1) calendar year. An off-premises wine permit may 
be issued on application to the appropriate licensing 
authority. The local licensing authority may require 
payment of an additional permit fee of not less than ten 
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dollars ($10.00) nor more than fifty dollars ($50.00) per 
twenty-four (24) hour period.

(h)  The holder of a winery permit under this section 
may also hold a manufacturer's license under W.S. 
12-2-203(a).

12-4-415.  Microbrewery permits; authorized; 
conditions; fees.

(e)  The holder of a microbrewery permit under this 
section may also hold a manufacturer's license under W.S. 
12-2-203(a).
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Section 2.  This act is effective July 1, 2021.

(END)

Speaker of the House President of the Senate

Governor

TIME APPROVED: _________

DATE APPROVED: _________

I hereby certify that this act originated in the House.

Chief Clerk


